
 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

Supplemental Environmental Impact Report 
 
 

Notice is hereby given that the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District (District) is 
proposing a Supplemental Environmental Impact Report for the following project: 
 

PROJECT TITLE, LOCATION, AND DESCRIPTION 
 

Project Title:  Draft Eco-Energy Liquid Bulk Receiving Terminal Supplemental Environmental Impact 
Report (N-1181193) 

 

Project Location:  NuStar Terminal Operations Partnership, L.P. 2941 Navy Drive, Stockton, 
California.   
 

Description of Project:  NuStar Terminals Operations Partnership, L.P.’s proposed modification is 
for the construction and operation for the portion of the pipeline system on NuStar’s property, coming 
from the Eco-Energy Liquid Bulk Receiving Terminal.  The pipeline will transfer ethanol from the Eco-
Energy facility to the NuStar facility.  The pipeline construction on NuStar property for the NuStar 
Modification would be approximately 2,600 feet in length for the new 12” pipeline and its associated 
pipelines.   
 

AVAILABILITY OF SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT: 
 

The Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Report demonstrates that the NuStar Modification will 
have a less than significant impact on the environment.  The reasons to support such a finding are 
documented in the Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Report prepared by the District.  Copies 
of the Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Report and all documents referenced therein may be 
reviewed at the following location: 
 
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District: 
 

Mr. Michael Corder 
San Joaquin Valley APCD 
Central Region Office 
1990 E. Gettysburg Ave. 
Fresno, CA  93726 
 

Or on the web at:  http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices_idx.htm 
 
 

COMMENTS ON SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT: 
 

Public Review Period:  Begins:  June 16, 2020 Ends:  July 31, 2020 
 

Any interested person may submit written comments on the Supplemental Environmental Impact 
Report at the address above or email comments at Michael.Corder@valleyair.org.  Comments will be 
reviewed by the District in considering the adoption of a Final Supplemental Environmental Impact 

Report for the Project.  To be considered, comments must be received by 5:00 PM on July 31, 2020. 
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